NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

January 3, 2012 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MINUTES
ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, Bill Grafton, David Osborne, Sean Sutton, David Magee and Mary McCarthy.

(Acting) Conservation Agent: Wes Osborne

ADDITIONS: David Osborne added for discussion: 180 Norwell Avenue, a letter from Sandra Kalaharis regarding property, a Damon Farm letter. 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the agenda as modified.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

296 Circuit St. (Harvest Place Subdivision)/ SE52-981/2 point source discharges               NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Matthew Falconeiri/Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering

** Applicant requested a continuation to the 1/17/12 Conservation Meeting **

Motion: David Magee moved to continue 296 Circuit Street (Harvest Place Subdivision)/ SE52-981/2 until 1/17/12.

Second:  Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All



Opposed: None

Laurelwood Drive, Lot 1 / SE52- 988 / Driveway crossing, Replication, Grading for Septic    NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Sy Marcus / Representative: Paul J. Mirabito, Ross Engineering and David Levin/representative for applicant.

Present: Paul Mirabito, Brad Holmes and David Levin.

Discussion: Paul Mirabito explained the changes from original plan to the present plan. Protection of the resource areas was included.  Brad Holmes explained the submitted revised narrative. The steps for implementing the wetland replication, with mitigation measures, were discussed. David Osborne feels that, in lieu of not having an Agent, the Commission should have someone review the lot from a Conservation standpoint. He suggested a peer review, as was discussed at the last meeting. At the first review, there was no body of water and now there is one within 25’ of where they’re working. Mary McCarthy agreed that a peer review is needed by a professional wetland scientist. David Osborne said that we should now continue the hearing until 1/17/12, providing someone is available for the peer review.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue Laurelwood Drive, Lot 1/SE52-988 hearing to the 1/17/12 meeting with condition that a peer review is done by then.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

Off Pleasant Street (Bl. 65, Lot 13) / SE52 - 987 / Construction of a Bio-Retention Basin   NOI (cont.)

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady of Grady Consulting

Present: Kevin Grady

Discussion: Wes Osborne visited the site today. It is a pine forest. Mr. Brady had put up the erosion control stakes for the limit of work and the wetland flags are placed.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to close the hearing on Off Pleasant Street (Bl. 65, Lot 13).

Second: Bill Grafton  


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

41 R.F. Higgins Drive / SE52- 989 / Above-ground pool & Landscaping                             NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Michael Pegurri / Representative: Brad Holmes, Environmental Consulting

Present: Brad Holmes and Michael Pegurri. 

Discussion: Brad Holmes discussed the re-grading of the back hill with consideration for a future, above- ground pool. There is no work proposed  in the 50’ buffer. Paul Mirabito discussed the plan for grading with protection of the tree, which was originally set for removal. Brad Holmes provided a narrative discussing removal of the brush in the resource area. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to close the hearing for 41 R.F. Higgins Drive / SE52-989.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

730 Grove Street / SE52-990 / Septic System Repair                                                                     NOI 

Applicant: Nancy Williams / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting

Present: Rick Grady 

Discussion: Rick Grady discussed the lot plan. They are proposing a 2500-gallon septic tank and a 1500- gallon pump chamber. They proposed a limit of cut approximately 80’ from the wetland to the rear and below 50’ to the wetland off to the side (shown on plan). Existing system will be pumped and filled. Wes Osborne did a site visit and said that the wetland line is clearly defined. He also located the two test pits and said there is plenty of upland between the wetlands and the project. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to close 730 Grove Street / SE52-990.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor: All



Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

141 Longwater Drive / SE52-983 / Parking Lot expansion & patio                                             OOC 

Applicant: John Cummings, Foxrock Properties / Representative: Ed Hutchison, Tetra Tech

David Osborne had asked Mr. Chessia to come into agreement and the applicant to come into agreement with Longwater Drive. John Chessia has not yet filed his comments and this should be continued. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue this hearing until 1/17/12.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

Grove / Lincoln Street / SE52-934 / Driveway                                                             Amend. to OOC 

Applicant: James Kelley / Representative: Atty. Walter Sullivan 

David Osborne said that there is, again, no one present for this hearing. He suggests continuing this hearing. We are without the necessary information needed. David Magee states that someone should take the old plan and the new plan and verify that this is the only change made. This will be the plan that controls what goes on, on that property. David Magee suggested taking the time to review what we have. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue Grove/Lincoln Street / SE52-934 for lack of information.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

248 Wildcat Lane / SE52-985 / Septic System Installation & Remove Vegetation                     OOC

Applicant: Richard T. McGowan / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Wes Osborne visited the site. There are about 12 items to be removed. David Osborne suggested a special condition that an agent or representative be there at the completion of the required alterations.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to close and issue an OOC on 248 Wildcat Lane/SE52-985 and to remove vegetation and debris.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None  

448 River Street (now #454) / SE52-891 / SFH Construction                                                        COC

Applicant: Paul Gallagher / Representative: CCR Associates

Present: Paul Gallagher

Discussion: Paul Gallagher said that the original lot number was 448, which is the parcel it came from, and is actually now considered #454. They did about 30% extra in the plantings than was requested with plants being described. They now have a buyer for the home and would like to get the COC.  

Wes Osborne said that the plantings are very well done. The trees and bushes were planted in the spring, survived the summer heat and look great.  

Motion: Bob Woodill moved that the Commission issue a COC for 454 River Street / SE52-891.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

20 Wildcat Lane (Lot #4) / SE52-914 / SFH Construction                                                             COC

Applicant: Paul Gallagher / Representative: CCR Associates

Present: Paul Gallagher

Wes Osborne visited the site and said that the Orders specified that 185 plants be planted. 11 trees and the rest are wetland species (6 Pine Oaks and 5 Sycamore trees). He only counted 4 & 5, not 6 & 5 and they didn’t meet the circumference requirements. The driveway was to specifications. Mr. Gallagher said that he has a letter from Brooke Monroe stating that all plants were accounted for and those that died were replaced. 

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to issue a COC to 20 Wildcat Lane (Lot #4) SE52-914.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS

Sub-Committee updates

Open Space – Marynel Halatsis returned Wes Osborne’s photos along with others submitted and scanned them into the program. They are looking for information on how to submit the warrant for May’s Special Meeting. David Osborne suggested she speak with Meredith Schmid. Bill Grafton said that there would be a Mariner article about the call for photos. Marynel Halatsis also contacted the Patriot Ledger. 

CPC – David Osborne said that the CPC hasn’t met since the last meeting. The Forsland property sale is now defunct since funding wasn’t received from the state.

Jacob’s Farm septic system – Sean Sutton, David Osborne and Abigail Hardy got involved in this previously. The people farming the 2-½ acres plowed up a couple of power lines and the Commission is responsible for administrating that property. The Historical Society put in a new septic and a telephone cable line and an electric line without notifying anyone. No plan was in the file. As part of an agreement, David and Sean Sutton said they would mark the area so that it wouldn’t be plowed up again. They posted signs and spoke with the Board of Health. Nothing further needed. 

David Osborne gave Agent Report –on the tree situation at 62 Winter Street. 

62 Winter Street–Fallen tree(s) on abutting Conservation Land. 

Wes Osborne and Bob Woodill had visited the site and said that there was a fallen tree that currently remains on top of a dilapidated shed. The tree is on Conservation land and a call came in from an abutting resident. There are 3-5 other trees that could potentially pose a problem. David Osborne spoke with Jim Boudreau who said that he’d take Mr. Folsham down there. They will decide what to do and Mr. Folsham will do the required work.      

Wildcat OSRD – Conservation Restriction - David Osborne said that a motion is needed to accept the Conservation Restriction. 

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the Wildcat OSRD Conservation Restriction.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Lot Signage – Bob Woodill said that they have planned to put up signs and they need funding from the CPC (approximately $15,000 for materials only). The CPC will discuss possible funding at their next meeting. Bob Woodill would like to run a ‘mock’ letter for the next Conservation meeting for the letter being submitted. 

180 Norwell Avenue – David Osborne said that the property owner, Bill Curtin, was given permission to add on to his house. The OOC states that the fence should be done first. Mr. Curtin apologized and engaged someone to install the fence. 

Wes Osborne spoke with the owner. They all had the OOC’s stating the installation of the marker posts and fence. The owner has since ordered the markers. 

Motion: David Magee moved to leave fence problem at 180 Norwell Avenue to the discretion of Agent.

Second: Bob Woodill   



In Favor:  All


Opposed: None

Damon Farms – David Osborne said that Mr. Burke (of Decelle & Burke) on behalf of Nicholas Trifone of Damon Farms, informed them that a pre-construction meeting will be held on 1/25/12. This is in response to the issued permits for this project, as well as to provide interested parties, etc. with information on the project. David Osborne will instruct Meredith Schmid to put this in email format and send to all members. He does have a question: the Board of Appeals asked for $7k in escrow money. We usually also ask for a Review Fee and he suggests also asking for $7k for Escrow. Bill Grafton was in agreement with asking for the same amount. 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Chessia Consulting – $2,717.50, W. B. Mason, Wesley Osborne and Debra Kruk - $800.00.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to pay the bills.

Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

       2.   Minutes: N/A 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to adjourn @9:32pm.

Second: David Magee 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
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